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I hope you have all enjoyed the glorious summer weather over 

the last two months. I am now thinking about Autumn and our 

next programme of talks and walks.  

We were disappointed to have to cancel both of our car trips this 

summer due to lack of numbers. Iõm sure that one of them would 

have been viable if people had booked somewhat sooner. In fu-

ture programmes we will ask that members book for car and 

coach trips at least a month in advance, because we need to con-

firm the booking with properties and the coach company. With 

car trips we will always try to arrange lifts for people who cannot 

get to the venue by car.   

Hilary, Brian and Lesley are trying to arrange our annual lunch, 

but having difficulty finding a suitable venue. At present we are 

considering going to Weston Hall one Tuesday or Friday in 

March. Details will be circulated with the next Newsletter.  

Our number of members is decreasing; there are many reasons, 

one of them being that some people have resigned from the     

National Trust and so are no longer eligible to be a member. If 

members could try to bring visitors to our events, whether walks, 

talks or trips then they may decide to join us, and it would help 

to make events more viable. We also need new committee mem-

bers; one of our committee has already indicated that he will not 

be able stand next year so reducing our numbers to ten.  It is not 

an onerous task, and many hands make light work. Please con-

sider joining us. 

                                                                         Joyce Rowe 

Chairmanõs Notes 



 

 

Stafford Town Trail                                      Wednesday 14th January 

The Stafford Town Trail features two Norman Churches, a number of 

Tudor and Stuart half -timbered buildings along with Queen Anne and 

Georgian town houses. The public buildings include the Classical 

    Spring Programme 2015 

Rambles  
The cost of joining a ramble is £1.50 for members and £2.00 for visitors.  

Please meet in the designated car park at least 10 minutes before the 

walk is due to start. Members are most welcome to join ramblers for 

lunch; just phone the leaders and let them know. 

Autumn Programme Reminder  
 

Christmas Lunch and optional Ramble Cannock Chase   4 miles                                                    

                                                                               Monday 1st December  

This is an easy walk of about 4 miles on Cannock Chase. We shall 

walk along the ridge to the Katyn Memorial and then to the Glacial 

Boulder where we can stop for a coffee break if needed. We then go 

down to the track along the Sherbrook Valley and finally a gentle    

ascent back to our starting point.  Finally post -haste to ôThe Ragõ for 

one of their famously excellent meals. 

Start: 10am at the Commonwealth War Cemetery [OS GR 984156] 

Lunch: 1.00pm ôThe Ragõ Rawnsley [ OS GR 037120] 

   Please could you book your place no later than 12th October.  

   Please pay in full £12.00 for Members and £12.50 for Visitors.  

   The price includes main course and desert.  

      Rob & Lesley Thompson [walk]  01889 882363 or 07879 744512 

                         Jean Norman [lunch] 01827 289356 



Baroque County Buildings.  

The descriptive says the walk should take about an hour, but there are 
30 places of interest, so if the weather is kind, it could take us quite a 
bit longer.  

Meet: 10.00am for a hot drink at Trinity Church Coffee Bar  before      

    start of the walk at 10.30am.  

Parking:  Sainsburyõs Ã3.50 all day. [GR 920234] From Sainsburyõs     

    cross Chell Rd  towards Wilkinsons, and Trinity Church is along   

    Mount St (a passage) opposite Wilkinsons.  

Lunch:  There are many places in Stafford where you can lunch.  

                                  Joyce Rowe [01785 822579 or  079709 84575] or  

                                  Margaret Winfield [01785 822507 or 07779 872573] 

Sherbrook Valley 4.25miles                     Tuesday, 17 February  

From the car park the trail takes us above the Sherbrook Valley and 

into Cherrywood Slade.  We then descend into the Sherbrook Valley, 

crossing at the Stepping Stones, and continue to the old pumping     

station which is a good place to stop for coffee.  We then return to the 

car park along Pepper Slade.  The tracks are good with one descent 

and a climb back up to the car park. The walk with a break for coffee 

should take about 2.5 hours.  

Start: 10.00:  Army Cadet HQ Car Park GR 999173.  

    At the Commonwealth War Cemetery, Broadhurst Green turn on     

    to the Penkridge  Bank Road, signed  Rugeley. Continue past the    

    White House and at Rifle Range Corner, [1.3 miles from the Ceme - 

    tery], turn left and follow the track to the car park on the left.    

    Spring Slade Lodge on the Newtown to Broadhurst minor road is  

    the nearest place for toilets and refreshments.  

Lunch: The Chetwynd Arms, A34 Cannock Road, ST17 0ST.  

             Please   let me know three days before if you require lunch.    

                                                   Sue Willis [01785 247411 or 07050 828631] 



       Tissington 5 miles                                       Thursday 19th March 

This is a gentle peak district walk with a gradual ascent during the 

first half. The route is on grassy paths to Tissington. We walk through 

the village  and then return to the car park on the Tissington Trail. This 

is an ideal walk for  muddy March.  The  Okeover Arms serve food un-

til 3.00pm so the walk does not have to be rushed. 

Start: 10.15 Tissington Trail Car Park  east of Thorpe  OS GR 166503  

Lunch: Okeover Arms, Mapleton [please let me know the day before       

    if you would like lunch]  

                             Jean Norman  [01827 289356 or 07899 957923] 

   Loynton Fisheries & Moss  5 miles           Tuesday 14th April   

Our figure of eight walk is on fairly flat terrain in the Loynton area.  It 

visits some of the Millennium Stones [glacial boulders found in 

farmer's fields and sited around the parish of Norbury in 2000].  We 

take in a sweep of the Shropshire Union Canal  which is one of the last 

canals constructed in the UK and  was engineered by Thomas Telford.  

The Fishery has a good cafe where a variety of food is on offer.  We 

will order the food before we set off.  

Start: 10.30 Loynton Fisheries car park. OS GR 778 240   

    If you are using Satnav [ST20 0QA] ignore its last instruction tak     

    ing  you to the hamlet of Loynton.  The Fishery is well signed off  

    Newport Road A519 on the Newport side of a cross road.  

Lunch:  Loynton Fisheries.  

                  Peter Jobling [01785 822592 or 07751 173422 on the day] 

         Talks   

    History of Calke Abbey Gardens              Tuesday 20th January  

After generations of neglect the National Trust  took over the care of 

the Abbey in 1985. The priority was to make ready the Abbey for 

opening to the public. When that had been accomplished attention was 



turned to the walled and kitchen gardens, the orangery, auricular thea-

tre and the parkland. Clive Katz , a National Trust speaker, tour guide 

and volunteer will give an illustrated talk on the  renovation  and res-

toration of the grounds surrounding the Abbey.  

                                                                     Hilary Taylor 01785 242305 

Whistling all over the World                           Tuesday 24th February  

From the invention of the Police whistle to today, Acme Whistles now 

144 years old, has produced millions of whistles for all corners of the 

globe. Sports whistles, Musical whistles, Life Saving whistles, Military 

whistles, Transport whistles ---few areas of life have not been touched 

by the WHISTLE.  This talk by Simon is a light hearted meander 

through the world of whistles in which he explores their history and 

use entertaining and amusing stories with sound effects.   

Simon has had many roles in business , public office and the wider 

community; for example he was MD of Acme Whistles and is  Deputy 

Lieutenant of The West Midlands.   

Simon donates all of the proceeds of his talks to Mayfield Special 

School, and to help with this, the cost of the talk has been increased 

to £5.  

                                                                     Peter Jobling  01785 822592 

     The Home That Hid a King                                Tuesday 24th March  

Our speaker, Carol Gosling, is an experienced volunteer guide at 

Moseley Old Hall . She will give us a brief history of the building and 

describe life for the family there in the 17th century as well as the part 

played in our history by Moseley Old Hall throug its connection with 

Charles II.                                

                                                                Lesley Thompson 01889 88236 

The above talks take place in Walton Village Hall  begin-

ning at 2.30pm.  



    Memories of Past Events   

 

Brindley Heath and the WW1 Memorial Hut                              May  

Thirteen of us set off from the Cannock Chase Visitor Centre at Marquis 

Drive on a cloudy but dry day.  We crossed the road and walked towards 

Brindley Heath, passing a variety of points of interest dating back to the 

WW1 training camp. The area is now partially covered by heather, bracken 

and several varieties of bilberry, including ôChaseberryõ as it is known local-

ly.  Remains of the former sewerage works filter beds, the playing fields of 

the former hospital and later Brindley Village and School can be found in the 

vegetation.  We walked down the track, with the embankment of the former 

Tackeroo railway on the left, through purple moor grass and soft rush,      

indicative of the earlier marsh in this area.  We passed the former Officersõ 

quarters along a drive lined with laurels and rhododendrons ð most likely 

planted by recuperating soldiers. The entrance to the hospital is marked by            

a  concrete flagpole base and people had left wreaths and poppies in the trees 

to commemorate lost relatives. In the valley bottom we stopped briefly for 

refreshments before continuing downhill through banks of heather that, up 

to the 1940s, was cut and sent to the Potteries and used as packing material.     

At the bottom of the valley we turned onto the Tackeroo railway embank-

ment. Here we noted the posts marking tank crossing points used in the     

trials of army vehicles after the last war. On the left was more evidence of a 

once extensive marsh identified by the vegetation of purple moor grass and    

rushes. In this area is the Toc ôHõ Trail marked by a large pool and a bridge.  

The trail was built by volunteers for people with disabilities to enable them 

to enjoy the beauty of the Chase.  Finally we returned to the Visitor Centre 

for refreshments.  Throughout the walk Ron Dixon, who is a Volunteer    

Warden on the Chase, collected a large bag of litter, ably assisted by Peter 

Jobling.   

Following refreshments Ron had kindly arranged for Ron, another volunteer, 

to open up the WW1 Memorial Hut, sited behind the Visitor Centre. Ron 

then treated us to a very entertaining talk about the history of the area and its 

connection to the Great War.  The inside of the Hut is set up as it would have 



this period. An enjoyable morning which was followed by lunch at the 

Chetwynd Arms.  

To show our appreciation of the work Volunteers like the two Ronõs do to 

keep the Chase such a wonderful place to visit, our Centre made a donation 

to the British Legion to buy poppy seeds.  These would be grown and form 

part of the commemoration of the Great War, later in the year.  

                                                                                                              Sue Willis  

Chasewater Country Park                                                                 June                       

Following our walk in the June sunshine, from left to right above Derek, 

Paul, Harold, Sue, Judy-Anne, David, myself and not in the picture Joyce the 

photographer [a pretty elite group I guess], lunched at the Chasewater Inno-

vation Centre and chatted about what weõd seen.  Below are some of the 

things we noticed: 

Chasewater itself was overflowing after heavy rains.  We were told this canal 

reservoir had originally been filled with water from the mines, but had to be  

emptied a few years ago for renovation to the dam . It had taken about three 

years to refill from ground water and rainfall.  

Chasewater Railway was not in steam when we passed by but we did see the 

vintage station and the engine house with locomotive and carriages. 

Prolific and luxuriant vegetation abounded all round Chasewater concealing 

orchids.   We spotted just one, possibly an Early Purple Orchid! 



The shallow pool near the Innovation Centre was packed with Canada geese, 

swans and other wild fowl which were somewhat daunting en masse and the 

surrounding area was a bit unpleasant. However, Chasewater itself was clear 

and fresh with lots of interesting birds including grebe which were diving 

and emerging some distance away, terns, moorhen, coots with chicks, and 

Canada geese with goslings. In the sunshine the views around were lovely.  

Thanks Joyce and Margaret [who was not able to attend at the last minute] 

for organising the walk and us!!  

                                                                           

       Much Wenlock                                                                                      July 

Eighteen of us gathered in the lovely town of Much Wenlock, on one of the 

best of summer days . 

After an exciting and challenging interlude when several of our number 

made the brave decision to use the ultra modern 20p toilet chamber bringing 

forth varying comments on emergence, we began with a short walk through 

the town.  We specifically passed Holy Trinity Church and the house where 

Dr William Penny Brookes was born; he of the birth of the Modern Olympics 

fame.  Born in 1805, dying in 1895 and buried in Holy Trinity churchyard, he 

instigated the Games for the òpromotion of moral, physical and intellectual im-

provementó of the locals. Games are still  regularly held in the town, although 

probably not including ô3 mile Penny Farthing race,õ or ôOld Personsõ race for 

a pound of teaõ, as in the original.  

Jane Adcock and Group         



  

 

On down Bull Ring road passing the site of Downs Mill.  There has been a 

mill on site since Doomsday, and the present one only finished milling in the 

early 20th century.  The mill -stream was named, rather colourfully, Schytte 

Broke, and before reaching the mill flows  through the town and eventually 

joins the Severn. Dr Brookes had the stream covered over in the town, realis-

ing it to be a source of the  killer disease typhoid. 

We passed lovely houses, verdant pastures and good crops of barley, wheat 

and broad beans.  We had a chance to study the beans in particular when we 

got òmisplacedó, but we were soon back on track again to see Shropshireõs 

rolling hills, with wild flowers at our feet and skylarks overhead.  

Further on we passed an impressive stone farmhouse dated 1688, with Tudor 

architectural detail. Another historical point of interest, which David pointed 

out, was the site of a medieval hamlet and pond which had been in existence 

from 1066 to 1540.  Then back towards the town with another couple of ups 

and downs, and the Priory was in sight.  

So a varied and interesting walk which took us from 1066 to present day 

Much Wenlock.  By the end of the walk, or rather by the end of the excellent 

meal at The Gaskell Arms, we felt in tune with Dr Brookesõ maxim. 

Thanks to Judy-Anne and David as they provided, as ever, a lovely walk full 

of historical interest.                                                 

                                                                                                             Judy Brass 

Plaque erected by Wenlock         

Olympian Society  
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